
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

February 1, 2013 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Neighbour:  

As you know, The University of Winnipeg has begun construction of the UNITED Health and RecPlex, to 
be located on Spence Street between Ellice and Portage Avenues.  As of February 4 there will be heavy 
equipment on this site to begin excavating. 

As early as Friday, February 15, we will begin work for setting piles for foundation. The University's 
contractor is making efforts to ensure that the pile work is completed in as short a time frame as possible 
in an effort to minimize the length of noise disturbance. It is anticipated that the pile work will take 
approximately 20 working days. 

In preparation for the foundation work related to the RecPlex, the University’s contractor has arranged for 
visual exterior inspections of structures in the immediate area. You may notice an inspector near your 
property taking notes and photos as part of this preparatory assessment.  In respect of your privacy 
concealed areas on your property that are not normally accessible will not be opened up, nor will the 
inspector undertake any snow removal. 

We apologize for any inconvenience that this work may cause and thank you for your ongoing patience 
during the construction of this exciting University and community project. 

For updates on the construction visit http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/index/campus-development-recplex 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact: 
 
Linda Palmer  

   204-988-7110 
 l.palmer@uwinnipeg.ca 
    

 


